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May 26, 2016


RADNOR TOWNSHIP

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

MINUTES

The May meeting of the Radnor Township Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) was called to order by Josh Hilbert at 6:00 P.M. on May 26, 2016 at the Radnor Township Municipal Building, Radnorshire Room, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, Pennsylvania.

Those present were: 

Josh Hilbert, Chairperson
Sloan Walker, Vice Chairperson
Beth Bernabeo

Sally Mattison
Andrew Kalan

Matthew Holtman
Those not present were:
Daniel Meier
Skip Kunda, Planning Commission Representative

CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mr. Hilbert called the group to order. 
REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes from the April 28, 2016 meeting were approved.

Presentation from Township Engineer Roger Phillips

For about a year the Township has been looking at tightening up the water ordinance. Mr. Phillips gave a presentation on the proposed language. The following summarizes the main points.

Cumulative Development Stormwater Requirement Revision
If you build a garage this year, then a pool next year, then a patio, in the past those have been seen as separate projects. We’re tightening it so that if your cumulative changes exceed a threshold, you’ll have to go back and revise your impervious calculation and would have to comply with the water quality and quantity requirements. This is proposed language. The idea is to prevent residents from doing projects piecemeal in order to get around the requirement to provide appropriate water abatement.
Non-structural Project Design Revision

Suggested language to clarify the requirement to minimize stormwater impacts

Water Quality Infiltration Volume Revision

This affects the calculation methodology for the required area to be infiltrated

Now it’s 1 inch per square foot; they’re proposing to go to 1.5 inches per square foot.

Peak Rate Control Exemption Revision
This deals with redevelopment. If you’re reducing the impervious coverage from existing to proposed, if it’s 20% you’re exempt from doing any rate control. We’re increasing that to 25%, and calculations must be provided to show that the peak rate does not increase. 
Existing Impervious Cover Calculation Revision
Added consideration that 25% of the baseline must be considered meadow. That is standard in other townships. Many townships, in fact, require the entire site to be taken back to meadow. The proposed strategy is designed to balance the needs of business development with water control.
Stone Voids Used as Storage
Proposed calculation including stone voids in capacity calculation will favor small homeowners by reducing the amount of pipe needed to meet standards.
Impervious/Pervious Cover Credit

There are language inconsistencies with the Sub-Division of Land Ordinance and the Zoning Ordinance in the definition of what counts as impervious surface. Using pervious pavers is not currently incentivized in the ordinance. A deck is considered impervious. The water surface of a pool is not. This should probably be reconciled.
Several EAC members had questions. Mr. Walker asked why the rates are becoming more stringent. Mr. Phillips answered that the goal is to reduce stormwater runoff, and to do that by making the standards more stringent without making it onerous.

The intent now is to assemble comments from the EAC and the Planning Commission and to go back to the stormwater advisory committee and propose changes. Timing: July or August at the latest. The EAC agreed to provide comments within one month.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mr. Hilbert mentioned that on June 11 Delaware County will hold a household hazardous waste collection event at their Darby Municipal Services Center.
WORKGROUP REPORTS AND DISCUSSION
Radnor Green Team
We are losing Melissa Conn, who is moving on to other duties. So there has been no Green Team meeting yet this year.
With regard to fleet greening, Mr. Walker mentioned that other townships are looking into hybrid vehicle purchases, so we’re trying to use that as a precedent to get buy-in. He also spoke with Burt Blackburn, director of Transportation for the School District. They’ve been innovative on school buses (e.g. a biodiesel experiment). This was funded through a series of state grants which have subsequently finished, but a new grant program is available to help with conversion to propane. They have converted 4 out of the several dozen existing buses. The state has provided 50% of the cost, about $4k per bus. They are getting considerably better net costs; propane is about about 60% less expensive than diesel and is about 30% cleaner, net of the differences in the amounts used. Mr. Walker will reach out to Steve Norcini and suggest a dialogue with Burt. 
Sustainable Parks workgroup
Mr. Meier was not present at the meeting, but mentioned to Mr. Hilbert that he’s still thinking about the meadowization project. Mr. Holtman mentioned that he has had discussions with local Boy Scout leaders about getting involved and that they might be a potential resource to help with labor if it’s needed.
Mr. Hilbert mentioned discussions with Paul Bazik about Fenimore. Paul explained that the Willows was getting algaecide treatment this spring. Unfortunately Fenimore did not get on that round for permitting. He has since applied, but the permitting cycle may run into summer at which point algaecide won’t help.

There is a capital improvement project for Fenimore slated for 2017. The EAC might want to be involved so that we look at all options on improving water flow and quality in the pond.

COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION/AWARENESS
Mr. Hilbert announced that the Green Committee at WES is losing its chairperson because her kids graduated. So they should go to the PTO website if they’re interested in serving.

LIAISON REPORTS
There was no liaison report.
OLD BUSINESS

There has been interest in our recycling rate. We don’t yet have the 2014 or 2015 data yet. It would be good to talk about next month, so Mr. Hilbert will plan to get it.

New Business

Ms. Mattison mentioned that there is a new way to think about the design of buildings and cities called ‘biophilia’. It comes from biologist E. O. Wilson. It means humans’ innate love of nature and hard-wired need to connect with it. Many architects and designers have found ways to tap into this. There is a professor at UVA who is applying this to communities and cities. He started the Biophilic Cities network. Cities around the world including SF, DC, Singapore, etc. have joined up. Individuals can also join. Joining is $250 and requires a statement of current biophilic practices and a commitment from the municipality to advance biophilia and to monitor at least 5 related indicators. BiophilicCities.org
Public COMMENT

 There was no public comment.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on a motion made and seconded, the meeting of the

Environmental Advisory Council was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Matthew Holtman
